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September 24, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to continue to operate the Seattle Streetcar system for a five-year term, with two five-year extensions: 
SECTION 1.  Findings:

A.  In 2007, and as authorized by King County Ordinance 15860, the city and the county entered into an interlocal agreement under which the county agreed to operate and maintain the South Lake Union streetcar line for benefit of the city and the public. The interlocal agreement was amended in 2014, as authorized by King County Ordinance 17876, to include the First Hill streetcar line.
The interlocal agreement (ILA) is a legal mechanism that enables the Seattle Department of Transportation (SDOT) to contract with King County Metro for the operations of the Seattle Streetcar system and includes all the particulars to all necessary regulatory, planning, and partnership activities related to operations.  The final ILA must be approved by Seattle’s City Council and King County’s Council. 
The current ILA, a five-year document, expires at the end of 2019. Development of the ILA offered a fresh look at the operations and an opportunity to adapt to lessons learned and seek new ways of improving the service.  The agreement addresses the following:

· General roles and responsibilities
· Budget and invoicing, including improvements from the previous agreement
· King County’s contribution and other revenues, and 
· Safety, security and fare enforcement. 
The ILA supports the Mobility goal from the King County Strategic Plan by ensuring that the Seattle Streetcar is part of a safe, reliable and seamless network of transportation options to get people and goods where they need to go and when they need to get there.
In the King County Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan, King County recognizes that transportation is a key factor in accessing education, jobs and services that allow our residents to fulfill their potential and that our region’s prosperity is dependent upon the ability of workers and freight to move throughout the region.
Stakeholder engagement has been through the Seattle Transit Master Plan (TMP) planning process. The TMP is a comprehensive and 20-year look ahead to the type of transit system that will be required to meet Seattle’s transit needs through 2030. The TMP establishes a strong policy framework for transit, in many cases confirming policy language already established in the SDOT 2005 Seattle Transit Plan, Move Seattle, the South Lake Union Streetcar Image from SDOT Comprehensive Plan, and other approved plans. Building upon the 2005 plan, the TMP details specific capital projects that will improve transit speed and reliability in high ridership bus corridors citywide and develop rapid streetcar and BRT lines in several of Seattle’s most promising transit corridors

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents continue to receive the same level of mobility that residents have enjoyed since 2007.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Terry White, Deputy General Manager, Metro Transit Department, 206-477-6075.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff



  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Rob Gannon, General Manager, King County Metro

Bill McClellan, Interim Rail Division Director, King County Metro

Terry White, Deputy General Manager, King County Metro
